Gladys Parmelee

From:

Gladys Parmelee

Sent:

Monday, March 21, 2011 10:42 AM

To:

'Farid Javandel'; 'Greg Harper'; 'Jennifer Hosterman'; 'John Chiang'; 'Joyce Starosciak'; 'Keith Carson'; 'Kriss Worthington'; 'Larry Reid'; 'Laurie Capitellii'; 'Luis Freitas'; 'Marshall Kamena'; 'Nadia Lockyer'; 'Olden Henson'; 'Olden Henson'; 'Rebecca Kaplan'; 'Ruth Atkin'; Scott Haggerty (scott.haggerty@acgov.org); 'Suzanne Chan'; 'Suzanne Chan'; 'Tim Sbranti'; 'Tom Blalock'; 'Wilma Chan'; '(bosdist4@co.alameda.ca.us)': 'anna.gee@acgov.org'; 'bayvalleyluis@hotmail.com'; 'Rob Bonta

(rbonta@ci.alameda.ca.us)'

Cc:

Art Dao; 'MRG1953@aol.com'

Subject:

Special Message from the Chair of Alameda County Transportation Commission

Importance: High

Dear Alameda CTC Commissioners:

On behalf of the Chair, I am sending the message below. Thank you.

Gladys Villanueva Parmelee

Executive Assistant and Clerk of the Commission Alameda County Transportation Commission (510) 208-7412 Direct Dial (510) 825-6373 Cell Phone

Commissioners:

As you know, MTC and the Alameda CTC are conducting a concurrent Call for Projects and Programs for the Countywide Transportation Plan and the Regional Transportation Plan. It has come to my attention that Alameda CTC Commissioners are being approached by various groups soliciting endorsements of specific programs or projects before we have had the opportunity to discuss them and establish priorities and policies for how they should be implemented and funded. I would like to encourage Commissioners to meet with any and all groups to gather information that can be used in our development of the Countywide Transportation Plan/Transportation Expenditure Plan; however, I would strongly recommend that you refrain from actually endorsing any specific project or program until we have completed the drafts of both Plans, which are scheduled to be on the agenda for our December 2011 Board Retreat. It is important to not pre-decide our priorities and policies until they have been vetted at the Commission.

I am also interested in who has already met with or is planning to meet with any groups to discuss projects and if you have endorsed any. Please contact me if you have other questions.

MARK GREEN, Chair

Alameda County Transportation Commission

Mayor of Union City